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 United States Congresswoman Manning (NC-06) opened applications for community project 

funding through the annual appropriations process for Fiscal Year 2024 (FY24) on March 3, 

2023. In recent years, the House Appropriations Committee announced the community project 

funding (CPF) request process to allow members of Congress to secure targeted federal funds for 

projects and programs that will address the most significant needs facing the communities they 

represent. Under guidance issued by the House Appropriations Committee for this year, all 

members of the House of Representatives may request funding for up to 15 projects in their 

communities. Additionally, unlike in previous years, the Appropriations Committee will not 

accept any requests for the following Subcommittees: Labor, Health and Human Services, 

Education, and Related Agencies; Defense; or Financial Services and General Government. 

Applications are due by March 13, 2023. 

 

For FY24, we are making two requests to Congresswoman Manning’s Office for CPF totaling 

nearly $1.3 million:  

 Priority 1: $700,000 for Expansion of the Behavioral Evaluation Response Team 

(BEAR Team). This request is being submitted under the category of Department of 

Justice State and Local Law Enforcement Assistance FY24 Byrne Justice Assistance 

Grants (JAG). 

 Priority 2: $575,000 for Lowery St. Energy Efficiency Upgrades. This request is being 

submitted under the category of Department of Housing and Urban Development 

Economic Development Initiative (EDI).  

 

Previously Awarded CPF 

In FY23, Congresswoman Manning brought forward our request for, and we were awarded, $2.8 

million for Runnymede Water Infrastructure Improvements.  

 

In FY22, Congresswoman Manning brought forward our requests for, and we were awarded,  

 

 

 

 



$273,000 for Winston-Salem Police Department Real Time Crime Center Technology Upgrades 

and $190,000 for LED lighting upgrades in the City of Winston-Salem. 

 


